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STATE PRESIDENT-ELECT’S MESSAGE 
Greetings Elks 
 

Time flies when you are having fun.  I find June and 
July were fun and August flying by.  Four State President’s visits 
done as I write this message.  August visits to look forward to. 

Our visits started in Appleton with the Flag Day 
Parade and the dedication of the new stamp. Both very 
memorable.  Then came Portage’s visit.  This is the Lodge 
Elkdom started for me and I always love going back there.  
Can’t forget Elks Day at Camp Wawbeek.  Great turnout by 
fellow Elks. Janesville’s visit was memorable in itself.  From 
special guests, Wisconsin’s State Sponsor F. Louis Sulsberger 
PGER and James (Jim) Meyer Grand Esteemed Lecturing Knight 
to Elk guests that were traveling through town.  Then there 
was the Desert Auction that raised $4,000.00.  I don’t need to 
say any more! Beloit visit was a picnic and Mother Nature 
could not have been cooperative.  Good food, good friends 
equals a great day. 

It was educational on all levels going to San Antonio for Grand Lodge.  The 150th anniversary of 
our great Order.  The Opening Ceremony to the Closing Ceremony and everything in between.  Ask your 
ER about their experience and what they learned.  After I attend this Convention and Wisconsin 
conferences and convention, they reaffirm why I became an Elk. 

As Ron and I travel the state with our State President, Sam, and First Lady, Jeannie, and listening  
to him promote his slogan, “Capturing our Communities”, I can see what a great job the Lodges are 
doing capturing their community. You are making Sam proud. Keep up the great work. 
In the near future I will be asking each Lodge’s Loyal Knight for the date they would like to hold State 
 President Visit if I haven’t already.  I will have given Committee Recommendations forms to the V.P. of 
each District in August to give each Leading Knight, so if you did not receive one, please look me up at 
Fall Conference.  When placing people on the committees, make sure they want to be there, and that 
they will be at the meetings.  This is where information is shared to be brought back to the Lodges. 

Hope to see everyone at the Fall Conference and remember this is the Conference where we 
can show our Grand Exalted Ruler, Michael Luhr, and First Lady, Barb, what Wisconsin Hospitality is.  See 
you there. 
 
Fraternally, 
 
Nikki 
Nikki Shannon, State President Elect  
Wisconsin Elks Association  
 



MESSAGE FROM YOUR STATE SPONSOR 
	

	
Greetings	to	all:	
	

It	 is	 my	 hope	 that	 those	 Elks	 and	 guests	 that	
were	 fortunate	 enough	 to	 be	 able	 to	 attend	 this	 year’s	
Grand	 Lodge	 Convention	 in	 San	 Antonio,	 Texas	 had	 a	
great	 time.	 	 I'm	 sure	 you	 know	 that	 our	 Great	 Order	
celebrated	 its	 150th	 Anniversary	 this	 year	 and	 the	
planning	committee	 for	 the	celebration	events	went	all	
out!		From	the	Opening	Ceremony	Sunday	night	to	the								
Closing	Ceremony	on	Wednesday	morning,	it	was	one	of	the	most	memorable	conventions	
this	writer	 has	 attended.	 	 Two	 of	 the	 highlights	 I	 would	 like	 to	mention	were	 150	 Elks	
Scholars	 (recipients	 of	 former	 scholarships)	 were	 present	 at	 the	 Convention	 and	 made	
their	 way	 to	 the	 dais	 at	 the	 Opening	 Ceremony.	 	 What	 a	 sight	 it	 was!	 	 I	 am	 sure	 the	
realization	of	what	our	donations	to	 the	ENF	can	and	have	done	over	the	years	 impacted	
the	thousands	Convention	attendees		 	present.	 	The	highlight	of	 the	celebration	was	right	
after	the	Opening	Ceremony		when		the	rear	of		the	Convention		Hall	opened	and	the	group		
Re-Creation	 was	 performing	while	 everyone	 waited	 for	 the	 evening’s	main	 event	 which	
was	"The	Lieutenant	Dan	Band"	who	put	on	a	90	minute	concert.	 	Actor	Gary	Sinise,	who	
I'm	sure	you	 remember	 from	 the	 famous	movie	 “Forrest	Gump”,	 formed	 this	band	many	
years	 ago	 and	 performs	 about	 30	 concerts	 a	 year	 to	 raise	 funds	 for	 Veterans.	 	 What	 a	
perfect	fit	for	the	BPO	Elks	Celebration!!		

Congratulations	to	our	four	District	Deputy	Grand	Exalted	Rulers	who	were	installed	
in	their	positions	at	the	final	Business	Session.	 	This	begins	a	year	of	hard	work,	but	I	can	
assure	you	that	 the	experience	will	be	one	that	you	will	enjoy	and	not	soon	forget.	 	Good	
luck	this	year!	

As	 I	 write	 this	 message,	 plans	 are	 being	 completed	 for	 the	 Wisconsin	 Elks	
Association	Fall	Conference	in	September.		At	this	meeting	we	will	welcome	Grand	Exalted	
Ruler,	Michael	T.	 Luhr,	 and	 First	 Lady,	 Barbara,	 to	 the	 great	 State	 of	Wisconsin	 for	 their	
official	 visit.	 	Beth	and	 I	have	known	Mike	and	Barb	 for	many	years	and	 look	 forward	 to	
being	with	them	and	we	know	you	will	all	give	them	a	warm	Wisconsin	welcome!	

Beth	and	I	look	forward	to	being	with	all	of	you	next	month	in	Appleton.		Until	then,	
stay	safe	and	God	Bless.			
	
	

	
F.	Louis	Sulsberger,	P.D.D.G.E.R.	
State	Sponsor	
Wisconsin	Elks	Association			
	



FROM YOUR CHAPLAIN 
“How the mighty have fallen in battle! 
Jonathan lies slain on your heights. 

I grieve for you, Jonathan my brother; 
you were very dear to me. 

Your love for me was wonderful” 
2 Samuel 1: 25 NIV 

  
In this passage from the second book of Samuel, David 

laments the loss of his closest friend and confidant Jonathan the 
son of King Saul.  Jonathan was always at David’s side in battle 
choosing (at times) to be his weapons bearer.  This close 
association is something that many men have experienced in 
war.  David’s sorrow at Jonathan’s death was great and he 
never fully recovered from this loss. 

There are many of us who have experienced battle and 
the subsequent loss of a very close friend. With the passage of 
time and the help of someone else very close to us, we learn to 
overcome that grief.   

I wish to accomplish something different at the Fall Conference, a communal tribute to those 
who have served our country in war and peace.  This tribute is a video (developed by Tom Trudeau - 
Ashland Lodge) that honors not only those soldiers that fell in battle, but also the men and women of all 
branches of service who work tirelessly to protect our nation. 

I’m sure that many of you have viewed this video at your respectiveLodges, yet when have we 
as a combined group (WEA) sat together to honor those who serve?  Oh yes, there will be prayer, and a 
thoughtful soliloquy by me; a time of reflection and communal care for the true heroes of our nation. 

Will you join us at Evening Prayer and show that Elks do Care and Share their respect and love 
for our nations’ warriors? 
 
Blessings, 
 

Rev. Mike 
Reverend Michael Hackbarth 
Wisconsin Elks Association 

 

NOTICE 

 

SPECIAL VETERANS PRAYER SERVICE 

 Join us for a very special Prayer Service on Saturday, September 15th, when we will be 
honoring all of our veterans.  There will be patriotic songs, exciting videos and a special message 
from Rev. Mike regarding our military people.  This program has been put together by Ashland 
Lodge #137 and enters its 15th season this November.  Its humble beginnings started out with 
about 40 people attending and now has grown to see almost 300 people and raises about 
$12,000.00 for the local veterans groups.  It will be held in the Briarwood Room at the Red Lion 
Radisson Hotel and Conference Center. 

 















PRE-REGISTRATION FORM – DEADLINE DECEMBER 24, 2018 
MID-WINTER CONFERENCE, JANUARY 31-FEBRUARY 2, 2019 

NEW LION PAPER VALLEY HOTEL 
PRE-REGISTRATION FORM FOR W.E.A. FALL CONFERENCE 

(REGISTRATION INFORMATION – PLEASE PRINT) 
One form per member, please print 

 
FIRST NAME:_______________________________     LAST NAME____________________________________     
 
ADDRESS:_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
LODGE NAME:________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
SPOUSE/GUEST (FIRST & LAST NAMES)____________________________________ _________________________________ _  
                                                                (BADGE PROVIDED ONLY IF ATTENDING LUNCHEON) 
      NO TICKETS  COST 
PRE-REGISTRATION FEE:                1      @$15.00             $  15.00 
 
LADIES LUNCHEON 

Turkey Pesto Focaccia    - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -     _____  @$16.00             $_______ 
         OR 

            Philly Steak Sandwich    - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - _____   @$16.00             $_______ 
 
ASSOCIATION LUNCHEON 

 Turkey Pesto Focaccia    - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -     _____  @$16.00             $_______ 
         OR 

            Philly Steak Sandwich    - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - _____   @$16.00             $_______ 
 

 SATURDAY NIGHT BANQUET       
 Chicken Cordon Bleu        - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - _____   @$25.00             $_______ 
           OR 
 Baked Haddock                   - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - _____   @$25.00             $_______ 
     
ALL MEALS INCLUDE TAX & TIP                    TOTAL           $ _______ 
           
Make Checks payable to WEA  and  send to Ken Johnson, State Sec. WEA, 1602 Foothill Avenue, Schofield, WI  54476 
 
LADIES  AND ASSOCIATION LUNCHEONS: 

Turkey Pesto Focaccia:  Sliced breast of turkey on focaccia bread with pesto mayonnaise, lettuce, tomato and 
relish sprouts. 
Philly Steak Sandwich:  Sliced beef, onion and provolone cheese on French bread served with assorted 
condiments. 
 
Both offerings are served with Chips and coffee, tea and milk. 
 
SATURDAY NIGHT BANQUET: 
Chicken Cordon Bleu:    Breaded boneless breast of chicken filled with ham and gruyere cheese, finished with 
supreme sauce. 

 Baked Haddock:  Slow Roasted Pork rubbed with Honey and Thyme and finished with a Light Supreme  
            Sauce.  Served with Broccoli Florets and Garlic Mashed Potatoes. 
  

Both offerings are served with garden salad, green beans almondine, rice pilaf, fresh rolls and butter and coffee, 
tea and milk. 

 
FORMS POSTMARKED AFTER DECEMBER 24, 2018 WILL BE RETURNED TO 

SENDER. YOU WILL HAVE TO REGISTER ON SITE AT A FEE OF $25.00. 
 
  



STATE	MAJOR	PROJECT	
	

 
As most of you know our State Major Project is the Elk Village Respite Camp in WI Dells, 

where we partner with WI Easter Seals to offer 24/7, one-on-one care to individuals who require 
this level of care; thereby giving their families time to spend together while their loved one is 
cared for.    

In 2011, the Past State Presidents were requested by our State Sponsor, PGER Lou 
Sulsberger, to put together a display depicting our State Major Project and participate in the 
exhibits at Grand Lodge Conventions.  Along with myself, three other PSP’s: Ron Bertrand, Norm 
Behnke and Dennis Daley, were charged with creating the display.  So was born our state’s Elks 
Village Respite Camp display.  At first it consisted of a simple display board with many pictures 
of the camp and campers.  It was effective.  However, in 2012 on our way home from Austin TX, 
our van was broken into and all the display materials were stolen.  Over the next year a new 
display was designed and built.  Our current display depicts the Elks Village along with numerous 
pictures of campers.  Since that time, we have traveled the country and showcased our State 
Major Project each year at the Elks Grand Lodge Convention.  And we are proud to have earned 
a “5 STAR” award each year. 

To further our support of the Elks Village Respite Camp, we design and sell pins each 
year.  Proceeds from the sale of these pins are presented at the Mid-Winter Conference.  The 
price of pins is modest, $3 each, 2 for $5, or 3 for $10.       

Char and I are the keepers of the pins and display.  In addition to exhibiting at Grand 
Lodge Conventions, we make it available to any Lodge wishing to use it for a camp fundraiser or 
membership drive.  Please contact us.  If you have not seen the display, it is prominently 
displayed at the Conferences and Conventions in Appleton.     
We invite you to COME & SEE!   
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WI newly installed DDGERS with the Grand Exalted Ruler, Michael Luhr, 

 from Alaska.  Not pictured is newly installed DDGER Stephen Sasso. 
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